COA Board Minutes November 18, 2024
Location:  The Groton Conter
Time:  1:00 P. M.

Board Members in Attendance:  Pascal Miller, Chair; Tony Serge, Vice Chair; Haris McQuade; Michelle Collette; Berta Erickson; Lois Young; Judy Palumbo; Dotie Zale; Carole Carter; COA Director, Nicole Savala 
Special Guests:  Fire Chief Cheeks; Kathy Coburn, Groton Nonprofit Council 

Open Meeting:  The meeting was officially started at 1:01 P. M. by Pascal Miller, Chair
Review of October minutes.  The January luncheon date was changed to January 22.  The October minutes were reviewed and approved.
NVMC Closure Impact:  Fire Chief Cheeks discussed the challenges the emergency services face due to hospital closure, increased response times, inter-facility transport and a regional dispatch center to improve response times.
The Nonprofit Council was introduced.  This organization aims to facilitate communication and collaboration among nonprofit organizations in Groton.  Challenges faced by the nonprofits in town were also discussed.   The COA also discussed becoming a member of the Nonprofit Council.
Director’s Report:  Nicole Savala gave an update including discussion of limitations/logistics of coordinating transportation for students to participate in after school activities at the Center; process of selecting senior tax workers; Gibbet Hill dinner event discussed including the quick sellout of tickets; Nicole and Christine are now Serve Safe certified; required trainings for drivers such as CPR and first aid.
Next meeting scheduled for January 13, 2025.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:18 P. M.




